Docket Nos. 50-266 and 50-301

Mr. C. W. Fay, Vice President Nuclear Power Department Wisconsin Electric Power Company 231 W. Michigan Street, Room 308 Milwaukee, Wisconsin 53201

Dear Mr. Fay:

By letter dated May 16, 1985 you submitted in accordance with 10 CFR 50 Appendix H the Capsule T Summary Report, WCAP-10736, for the Point Beach Nuclear Plant, Unit 1. You concluded that the results of that Capsule Test support the continued use of the Point Beach Nuclear Plant Unit 1 pressure-temperature limits specified in Figures 15.3.1-1 and 15.3.1-2 of the Technical Specifications.

We have completed our review of your submittal and conclude that the current pressure-temperature limits in the Point Beach Unit 1 Technical Specifications are still valid and may continue to be used. The details of our review are contained in the enclosed Safety Evaluation.

Sincerely,

Timothy G. Colburn, Project Manager Project Directorate #1 Division of PWR Licensing-A

Enclosure: Safety Evaluation

cc's: See Next Page

Office: PM/PAD#1

Surname: TColburn/tg

Date:

11/24/86

PD/PAD#1760

GLear

11/26/86 800

8612070308 861126 PDR ADOCK 05000266 PDR PDR

Point Beach Nuclear Plant Units 1 and 2

cc: Mr. Bruce Churchill, Esq. Shaw, Pittman, Potts and Trowbridge 2300 N. Street, N.W. Washington, DC 20037

Mr. James J. Zach, Manager Point Beach Nuclear Plant Wisconsin Electric Power Company 6610 Nuclear Road Two Rivers, Wisconsin 54241

Mr. Gordon Blaha Town Chairman Town of Two Creeks Route 3 Two Rivers, Wisconsin 54241

Chairman
Public Service Commission
of Wisconsin
Hills Farms State Office Building
Madison, Wisconsin 53702

Regional Administrator, Region III U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission Office of Executive Director for Operations 799 Roosevelt Road Glen Ellyn, Illinois 60137

Resident Inspector's Office U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission 6612 Nuclear Road Two Rivers, Wisconsin 54241